BOARD OF CERTIFIED INTERIOR DESIGNERS

MINUTES  
DATE:


January 27, 2014
PLACE:

500 North Calvert Street




3rd Floor Conference Room, 2 p.m.




Baltimore, MD  21202

PRESENT:

Carla Viar, Chair



Robyn Dubick




H. Christine Pirrung




Barbara Portnoy
ABSENT;

Danielle Bush
              

Karen Zopf
OTHERS 

PRESENT:

Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director




Milena Y. Trust, Board Counsel




Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator
CALL TO ORDER


Ms. Viar, Chair, called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m.


APPROVAL OF MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Ms. Pirrung seconded by Ms. Dubick and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes of the October 28, 2013 meeting as submitted.

CORRESPONDENCE

The Board reviewed  a memo from Leonard J. Howie, III, Secretary regarding the Legislative Policy which states:  "Unless a DLLR employee has been specifically authorized by the Legislative Office, with the concurrence of the Department's Secretary, to testify on a particular bill, an employee should not offer testimony to the General Assembly.  Employees also should not contact a General Assembly member with regard to that issue, in his or her capacity as a representative of the Department."
NEW BUSINESS

Ms. Edwards stated that no comments were received regarding the fee increase.  Motion (II) was made by Ms. Portnoy and seconded by Ms. Pirrung to adopt the increase of 12 1/2 percent and unanimously carried by the Board.

Ms. Viar stated that she received a complaint from Ms. Nancy West about her course submittal "The Psychology of Color" not being approved, even though it was IDCEC approved.  The Board discussed the matter and felt that the course was
too basic and did not enhance a certificate holders existing knowledge.
BOARD OF CERTIFIED INTERIOR DESIGNERS

January 27, 2014
Page  2 of 3

Ms. Dubick gave her report on the CIDQ meeting that she attended.  She brought a packet of information that she received at the meeting.  Ms. Portnoy asked if she could look at the information to read and review.  Ms. Dubick had a copy of the Practicum, which is a new exam and Ms. Dubick says that the exam is a lot more complex. The official name is now CIDQ.  


The Board discussed whether or not it was possible for them to have a facebook page.  They thought it would be a good avenue for CID information.  The board stated
that they are going to revisit doing a remake of the CID brochure, since it was never

completed.

REPORT ON THE JOINT CHAIRS MEETING

The Joint Chairs meeting was moved to February 13, 2014,
Record count of certificate holders


As of January 27, 2014, the number of currently certified interior designers is 319. 
Approved applications


Ten new applications were approved since last meeting:


Ada Marie H. Cobb



Heather Flannery



Jessie Hemmelgarn



Laura A. Heyman



Vy Lan Horwood



Inessa Kaufman



Kimberly McCarl



Debra J. Miller-Schober



Jesse Turner



Amy E. Warren

The next meeting is scheduled for April 28, 2014.  

ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, motion  (III) was made by Ms. Pirrung seconded by Ms. Zopf, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 2:50 p.m.

With Corrections         


Without Corrections







Signed by Barbara Portnoy, Acting Chair






September 12, 2014







Without Corrections
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Interior Finish and Fire Resistance for Interior Designers
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